
Tuesday, May 5th 2009 

Town of Woodstock 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, May 5, 2009 

 

 

 

Selectmen: Joel Bourassa, Jim Fadden, Gil Rand 

Staff: Sandy Dovholuk, Judy Welch 

Guests: Rodney Felgate, Vinny Osgood, Tyler Philips, Roy Sabourn, Bob Stahler, Jackie 

Wilson,  

 

Jim called meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

 

The Board of Selectmen presented Roy Sabourn will a plaque commemorating his 35 years of 

voluntary service to the Woodstock Fire Department.  

 

Trout Unlimited/Tyler Philips: 
Tyler Philips, from Horizon Engineers, gave a brief overview of the Pemigewasset River 

Restoration Project being completed by the Pemigewasset Chapter of Trout Unlimited. He 

stated that this will be a 4 to 6 week project starting sometime in August or September.  

 

Tyler met with members of the Conservation Commission following the Selectmen’s Meeting 

to address all of their questions and concerns. 

 

Vinny Osgood offered to be a contact person that will report back to the Board with continuous 

updates. 

 

Bob Stahler/Cascade Park: 
Bob presented the Board with a proof of what the actual sign will look like at Cascade Park. 

Jim motioned to accept the proof as presented. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was 

affirmative. There was discussion of fencing, benches, bricks (for the extended walkway and 

around the pavilion), and an arrogation system.  

 

Requisition/Resource Management: 
The Board reviewed and signed a requisition to have Resource Management remove sludge 

from the sewer treatment plant. 

 

Sign Abatement/Tax Collector: 
The Board reviewed and signed the abatement requested by the Tax Collector. An updated 

deeding list was also provided for their review. 

 

Minutes of the April 21, 2009 Board Meetings: 
Gil motioned to accept the minutes of April 21, 2009 meeting. Jim seconded the motion and the 

vote was affirmative. 

 



Other Business: 
Signed checks. 

 

Jim motioned to adjourn at 8:10 p.m. Gil seconded and the vote was affirmative. 

 


